
 

Department of Purchasing & Contract Compliance 

 

Main: (404) 612-5800 
  Felicia Strong-Whitaker, CPPO, MCA 

Chief Purchasing Agent 

Suite 1168 
130 Peachtree Street, S.W. 

Atlanta, GA 30303 
www.fultoncountyga.gov 

August 30, 2021 
 
Via U.S. Mail and Email: rose-lindsay@gall.com 
 
David Scheve 
Chief Financial Officer 
Gall, LLC 
1340 Russell Cave Road 
Lexington, KY 40505 
 
Re: 21ITB1294107C-GS, Uniforms and Related Accessories  
 
Dear David Scheve: 
 
This letter serves as notification of the County’s decision to declare your firm Gall, LLC, a non-responsible 
bidder and to reject your bid in connection with the above referenced project pursuant to Fulton County 
Purchasing Code Section 102-389(b), Determination of non-responsibility. The reasons for this decision will 
set forth below. 
 
The finding of non-responsibility is based upon the County’s determination that the quality of performance of 
work on previous contracts or work.  The Department of Real Estate and Asset Management experienced 
numerous issues with unsatisfactory performance on previous contract 14ITB93863C-DR, Uniforms and 
Related Items, and not meeting the criteria standards as set forth in the terms and conditions. 

 
The County’s decision to reject the bid of Galls, LLC is consistent with Purchasing Code Section 102-389(b) 
and the bid document, in which the County reserved the right to reject any and all bids if it is in the best 
interests of the County to do so. 
 
For all of the foregoing reasons, the bid of Galls, LLC is being rejected. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Gertis Strozier, Assistant Purchasing Agent or email 
gertis.strozier@fultoncountyga.gov. 
 
Thank you for your interest in doing business with Fulton County Government. 
 
Sincerely, 

Felicia Strong-Whitaker 
Felicia Strong-Whitaker, CPPO 
Director 
 
cc: Joseph N. Davis, Director of Real Estate and Asset Management 
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